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��� Heather Gardens 
METROPOLI TAN DISTRICT 

HEATHER GARDENS METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 
REGULAR MEETING 

Thursday, September 17, 2020 

The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Heather Gardens Metropolitan 

District was held via Zoom/Telephone in the office of the District, 2888 S. Heather 

Gardens Way, Arapahoe County, Colorado, on Thursday, September 17, 2020 at 1 :00 

P.M. 

CALL TO ORDER: President Funk called the meeting to order at approximately 1 :01 
P.M. on Thursday, September 17, 2020. A quorum was present.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: President David Funk, Vice President Michael George, 
Treasurer and Secretary William Archambault, and Directors Rita Effler and Fran 
Clemens. 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None. 

STAFF PRESENT: General Manager Calvin White, Controller Jon Rapacki, Operations 
Manager Jon Rea, and Board Assistant Evelyn Ybarra. 

GUESTS PRESENT: Jennifer Ivey, Icenogle Seaver Pogue, P.C., four members of the 
Heather Gardens Association Board, Lynn Donaldson, with Heather 'n Yon, and 
approximately 30 members of the public were present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion made by Treasurer and Secretary Archambault and 
seconded by Vice President George and passed unanimously to approve the minutes of 
the August 20, 2020 Regular Meeting as corrected. 

REPORTS OF DIRECTORS, COMMITTEES, AND PROFESSIONAL CONSULTANTS: 

President Report: President Funk reported as follows as the Chair of the Property Policy 
Committee: Don O'Gorman in our Contractors Department is working on getting updated 
information from the City of Aurora regarding the crosswalk. At 13692 E Marina Dr., the 
parking area will be prioritized to paint the stripes, and the delineated area will be used 
for various projects. 

General Manager's Report: General Manager White reported that one of his concerns 
is the company that is installing the crosswalk stated no warning indicators were being 
proposed at this time. He and Operations Manager Rea will work with Don O'Gorman to 
find out if the City would be having signage or potential warning lights north and south of 
the intersection that would give advance notice that the crosswalk is coming up. General 
Manager White will follow up with President Funk on any updated information regarding 
the crosswalk and the drawings. 
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